Sands template letter for parents whose baby died during or after birth, engaging them in PMRT/review August 2018


Perinatal Bereavement Team
Date
Dear xxx
I/We understand that this letter comes at a very difficult time after the loss of your baby/name of baby
. We would like to say how sorry we are/I am that you have experienced the death of your son/daughter. 

We/I would also like to reassure you that we take any death at ………. Hospital very seriously and we review our care in detail when a baby unexpectedly dies. 
The care you received during your pregnancy and delivery and the care your baby received will be discussed in the coming weeks at a team meeting which will include obstetricians (doctors who care for women in pregnancy), midwives and a neonatologist (a doctor who looks after newborns). If necessary a paediatrician (a doctor who looks after children) and a pathologist (a doctor who performs investigations after someone dies)
 will also be part of discussions.
It is important for us to examine your care in detail so that we can give you as much information as possible about what might have caused your baby’s/baby’s name death. Understanding what happened also helps us put plans in place to improve care, where we can, for parents and families in the future. 

We would like to include your views about your care as part of our hospital team meeting and the review of your baby’s (babies’)/name of baby (babies) death. We would like, therefore, to give you the opportunity to raise any issues you’d like to now. You do not have to do this; it is entirely your decision. But if you would like there are several ways to let us know about your experience or any questions you may have.
These questions or views might be related to any aspect of your care, such as:

· Your antenatal care during pregnancy
· Your care during labour and delivery
· Your baby’s care after delivery
· Yours or your family’s care after your baby died

You may want to write to us
If you would like to write to us, please put any questions you would like answered down in writing, and send them in the envelope included or email ___________at ____________.

You may prefer to speak to someone over the phone
You may still want to jot down your questions or views so that you don’t forget anything when you contact us. 

The person to contact is --------------------------------------------

on tel: ---------------------between -------- and ------. 
You may prefer to speak to someone in person

You may also want to make an appointment to come to the hospital and speak to someone in person or request that someone visit you at your home. Please use the contact number above to let us know. You may still want to jot down your questions or views so you don’t forget anything when we meet. 
It may take us up to ___ weeks to complete the review into your and your baby’s care. We will aim to get back to you as soon as possible once it’s completed. A consultant (specialist doctor) can meet with you at this time to tell you the findings of the review, or we can phone, email or write to you, whichever you prefer. 

If you have any questions about the review process that are still unclear, having read this letter, please call us on __________________
Equally, if you would like further support from local and national bereavement organisations, the following support organisations are available in our area
: 

Yours sincerely,

Named consultant/someone from bereavement team

� Always use name of baby if known and adapt wording throughout letter if multiple baby loss


� Only add if post mortem was consented to 


� Insert names, websites and telephone numbers of local organisations including national Sands, www.sands.org.uk, and any local Sands groups
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